
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON 

RESOLUTION 2023-6.19 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AMENDMENT OF AGREEMENT 

WITH PENN MEDICINE PRINCETON MEDICAL CENTER TO 

PROVIDE FOR ADDITIONAL SERVICES FOR CDL LICENSEES 

 

  

WHEREAS, by Resolution 2023-2.8, Borough Council has authorized an agreement 

with Penn Medicine Princeton Medical Center (Occupational Health) to provide for a 

Substance Abuse Testing Randomization Program for CDL (commercial driver license) 

drivers employed by the Borough in compliance with 49 CFR 382 and 49 CFR 40 

(“Agreement”); 

 

 WHEREAS, the Borough now seeks to amend the Agreement in accordance with 

the attached Price Quotation to provide for the following additional services for its CDL 

licensees, relating to annual examinations required by law:   

 

 Vision Examination, Hearing Examination and Urine Test, including 

      completion of related paperwork for submission to the Department of 

     Transportation …………………………..Total Combined Fee: $100 

 

 Audiogram (only if abnormal hearing test) …….Additional Fee: $45 

 

 WHEREAS, the total cost of these services shall not exceed $1,000 without the 

prior written approval of Borough Council; 

 

 WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer of the Borough has certified that funds 

are available for this purpose in Account # 3-01-26-305-000-250; 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington, that the Mayor is hereby authorized to accept the attached Price 

Quotation and to enter into an amended Agreement with Penn Medicine Princeton 

Medical Center (Occupational Health) on behalf of the Borough for the provision of the 

described services.  

 
Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. 

Angarone     Marciante      

Chandler      Stern     

Gnatt      Valenza     

 
This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on June 5, 2023. 

 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 


